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BHS JUNE FLOWER SHOW   
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Thank You to Leader Linda W, Clerk Virginia M, and Judge Margaret C and 

Congratulations to all participants 
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JULY VISIT TO MEADOWVIEW GARDENS 

GARRY AND JULIE EDWARDS 

 

The gardens at Meadow View were started in 2015 with a dream, which very quickly turned 
into planning and then into a lot of hard work. Everything that you see at Meadow View has 
been designed, constructed and executed by just the two of us, and we are still together!   
  
We got started on the half acre Victorian Kitchen Garden first as we really wanted to produce 
our own fruit and vegetables. The layout got underway in the Spring of 2015, with the 
pathways being marked and the beds being dug, not easy when the site started off as a hay 
field! The hedges were planted in the fall of the same year as were a lot of our apples and 
pears. Since then, we have continued planting more fruit, and we plant enough vegetables 
each year to keep us supplied all season long, some varieties including potatoes, carrots, 
parsnips, squash are dug and stored to keep us going most of the winter too. 
 
In early 2016 more cedar hedges were planted to start creating other garden areas. Also 
during the spring the next phase began with the Courtyard Garden, which was completed by 
the summer. The courtyard followed being constructed in the late summer of the same year. 
 
2017 was the year that very nearly broke, not the camel's back but definitely ours with the 
construction and planting of the pond and 15 foot waterfall. The marking out and digging of 
the flower beds in our 2-acre cottage garden followed by the planting of trees, shrubs, 
perennials and grasses. The Rock Garden was constructed in the spring with planting being 
finished by late fall.  
 
BHS had a good turnout for a light supper and a Garden Tour and other than a drop or two of 

rain - a good time was had by all! Thanks Diane for arranging this evening. 
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AUGUST MEETING 
 
 
 

At our August meeting, members loved Gunther Schubert’s 
presentation on Monarch Butterflies, a topic that concerns us all. For 
more information on this initiative, go to the Monarch Ultra Facebook 
page. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 


